LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th November 2014
Apologies.  Cllr. J. Stephenson, Cllr. A. Crookes, Cllr. J. Warburton, A. Scott and M. Munro-Hill

Those present were the Chairman Cllr. Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr. Turrell and Cllrs. J. Myers, and G. Chapman.
Four members of the public attended the meeting to discuss the parish newsletter.
The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest. 	None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)   Cllr. Pollard attended the meeting for a short while. Grass cutting behind the bus shelter was discussed.  Cllr. Pollard will contact Ian Callan regarding using a strimmer to carry this out. Fly tipping at the Old Pit also discussed and passing places on the road to Aike from Station Road.

Minutes. The minutes of the 13th October 2014 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.  Roger Hateley/Gazette. RH introduced members of the team D. Cornforth, B. Green and Carol Vincent who will be responsible for the parish gazette. New format will be folded A3, was presented by R. Hateley.  The cost would be £35.00 per issue, 2 monthly (£210.00 a year)  Parish Council minutes to be forwarded to the team who will edit them as appropriate for inclusion into the gazette.  The parish council agreed to continue funding the newsletter and at the new level beginning February 2015. 
Lundys – no correspondence to date.
Mark Ehlert/Fly tipping at the old pit. Correspondence was sent to John Skidmore, reply received from ME.  Cllr. A. Proctor met with ME and discussed the evidence which was not sufficient substance to act upon as on private land and not on the verge.
Bus shelter roof quote for £600.00 was received from D. J. Cleaning Ltd. This to be for removal and disposal of asbestos roof and re-roof with steel profile roof sheets. Parish Council to defer until the new financial year.
Clerk to contact ERYC if they would consider funding the cost of the repair.
Litter Bins/Dog Waste. A discussion took place. ERYC do not have the funds for further litter bins for Lockington.  Dog waste may be placed in the litter bins.
Ian Sugden – passing place Aike.  Cllr. J. Myers met with IS regarding sites for passing places.  No funding is available under the present financial year. Will review this in April 2015.
Correspondence.   Brad Webster/Grant end of project report. Documents received and signed and forwarded to BW. £420 remaining from the £1160.00 being the cost of the 4 grit bins.
Broadband update from Stephen Howdle.  Rawcliffe will be the first to benefit from superfast broadband.
East Riding Parish News forwarded to all councillors.
Green Lane, Aike.  An issue was raised regarding Green Lane, Aike.  This is the first instance the parish council was made aware.
ERNLLCA. Newsletter for October forwarded to GC.
Ian Watson – EDF/Proposed High Wood Wind Farm Exhibitions – 14 November North Dalton Village Hall – 2-7pm and 15th November Tibthorpe Village Hall – 10am to 4.00pm
Angela Cartwright – Humberside Police. Correspondence received and forwarded to all councillors regarding new supervisors for Beverley Rural and a link to The Future of Humberside Police.
Local Transport Plan information and survey forwarded to all councillors.

Planning Decision.	14/03285/TCA – Fell one Conifer and two Fir trees located in the front garden due to presenting a clear risk to the various structures, either through direct root action or dewatering. Oakwood, Dead Lane, Lockington for Mrs. Jayne Mason. No objections.

Planning Application. 14/03121/PLF – Erection of two detached dwellings and a detached garage with associated access, hard and soft landscaping following demolition of existing dwelling and detached workshop, 6 Front Street, Lockington for Mr. J. Walker.
A discussion followed. The four parish councillors present at the meeting recommended refusal of the application.  Out of scale with the village conservation area.  Clerk to contact the planning officer requesting a extension for comments.  An extraordinary meeting will be called as soon as possible to enable the five parish councillors absent to comment.

Accounts. 	S. L. Connon was paid £140.17 stipend for November and expenses of £16.53.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 8th December 2014.

Any other matters.
Graham Stuart/Defibrillators for communities.
Information received, read and discussed.   Clerk to contact GS asking for an indication of the amount of funding available from the Smile Foundation.  This item to be on the agenda for December.

Nomination to replace the vice-chairman to be on the agenda for December.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.50pm
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